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Dear Matthew Norrey, 

 

Australian Municipal, Administrative, Clerical and Services Union, Victorian Private Sector 

Branch 

Financial Report for the year ended 30 June 2020 – (FR2020/208) 

I acknowledge receipt of the financial report for the year ended 30 June 2020 for the Australian 
Municipal, Administrative, Clerical and Services Union, Victorian Private Sector Branch (the 
reporting unit).  The documents were lodged with the Registered Organisations Commission (the 
ROC) on 16 December 2020. 

The financial report has now been filed.  

The financial report was filed based on a primary review.  This involved confirming that the 
financial reporting timelines required under s.253, s.265, s.266 and s.268 of the Fair Work 
(Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (RO Act) have been satisfied, all documents required under 
s.268 of the RO Act were lodged and that various disclosure requirements under the Australian 
Accounting Standards, RO Act and reporting guidelines have been complied with.  A primary 
review does not examine all disclosure requirements. 

Please note that the financial report for the year ending 30 June 2021 may be subject to an 
advanced compliance review. 

You are not required to take any further action in respect of the report lodged. I make the following 
comments to assist you when you next prepare a financial report: The ROC will confirm these 
concerns have been addressed prior to filing next year’s report. 

New Accounting Standards – disclosure requirements 
With the introduction of the new Australian Accounting Standard AASB 15 Revenue from Contracts 
with Customers and AASB 1058 Income of Not-for-Profit Entities, an entity has the option to 
transition to these new standards via either the full retrospective method or the modified 
retrospective method. 

From the information disclosed within the general purpose financial report (GPFR), it is not clear 
which method the reporting unit has used to transition to AASB 15 and AASB 1058.  

AASB 15 paragraph 114 also requires an entity to disaggregate revenue from contracts with 
customers into categories that depict how the nature, amount, timing, and uncertainty of revenue 
and cash flows are affected by economic factors. 
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It appears that no such disclosure has been made. 

Please note that in future years the reporting unit’s GPFR must include all relevant and required 
financial disclosures in accordance with AASB 15 and AASB 1058. 

Reporting Requirements 

The ROC website provides a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process and 
associated timelines.  The website also contains the s.253 reporting guidelines and a model set of 
financial statements.   

The ROC recommends that reporting units use these model financial statements to assist in 
complying with the RO Act, the s.253 reporting guidelines and Australian Accounting 
Standards.  Access to this information is available via this link. 

If you have any queries regarding this letter, please contact me on (03) 9603 0764 or via email at 
kylie.ngo@roc.gov.au.  

Yours sincerely,  

 

Kylie Ngo 
Registered Organisations Commission 
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